
T H E  T E X A S  G O U R D Z E T T E
The Newsletter of the Kappa Chapter of the American Gourd Society

Inside:
2011 TGS Festival News
Upcoming Events 
Patch News
and more!!

Volume 16, Issue 4           	                                                            December 2011 

     Best of Show & Peoples Choice Award 2011

VIP Award 2011

Texas  
Award  
2011



President’s Message - by Joe Pritchard

Your Texas Gourd Society just completed a successful Lone Star Gourd Festival, our 16th annual 
event. The festival was held in Fredericksburg, Texas, in the beautiful Texas Hill Country. I extend 
my deepest and most sincere “thank you” to all the TGS members, vendors, volunteers, and  
especially to all of those who visited us in October. Thank you, also, to everyone who entered  
gourds in our competition. This area was a big hit with our visitors. I personally want to thank the 
TGS Executive Board for all the hard work and planning they put in to making this event such a 
huge success. Our marketing and publicity chair, Suzanne Haffey, did an excellent job of spread-
ing the word about our festival. I also extend my personal thanks to Sylvia Gaines, who has been the 

editor of our newsletter, “The Gourdzette”, for several years. Sylvia is “retiring” from that position at the end of 2011; she will 
pass the editorship to Cathy West.

At the annual Fall banquet and business meeting, TGS elected a new President for 2012 – many of you know Tom Hornsby, 
who will be our new President. Our other officers for 2012 are: Suzanne Haffey (Vice President), Linda Smith (Treasurer), 
Gerry Flewharty (Membership), C.C. Rice (Secretary), and myself as Immediate Past President. I thank TGS and its mem-
bers for allowing me to serve as their president for the past two years.

By the time you read this, the current and newly elected board members will have met to start planning for the 2012 Lone 
Star Gourd Festival, scheduled for October 18-21, 2012, in Fredericksburg, TX. We will be raffling a gourd completed by 
artists across Texas at the 2012 Festival. The artwork on this raffle gourd is being created now; the subject of each artist’s 
section on the gourd is open for their own choice, including the techniques they use to create their panel of the gourd.  
It should be an all-Texas gourd. Please put our festival on your calendar as you plan for 2012.

The Kerr Arts and Cultural Center in Kerrville, TX, will hold their annual Southwest Gourd Fine Art Show, May 24 – July 8, 
2012. The purpose of the show is to allow artists to display, compete and sell their work in an exhibit of the highest quality 
gourd artwork in a formal gallery venue and to promote and encourage public appreciation of gourd art. The gallery is 
now accepting applications for entries to this juried event, with applications accepted through January 15, 2012. Entry form 
and rules may be found at http://www.kacckerrville.com/opportunities.html and then select the prospectus in the  
“Southwest Gourd Fine Art Show” section.

A special thanks to Judy Richie for getting our updated web site www.texasgourdsociety.org up and running. Photos and a list 
of all the competition winners may be found on this web site. Congratulations to Bonnie Gibson who won Best of Show and 
People’s Choice awards, and to everyone who was awarded ribbons in the competition. It was a hard choice for our judges!

Thank you again for allowing me to serve as your president in 2010 and 2011. I wish everyone a happy holiday season!  
I hope everyone has a safe, prosperous, and healthy 2012. Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!

Joe Pritchard
TGS President 

Index
Advertising . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .6,7,15,17
Membership Dues . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .20
New TGS Members . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  9
President’s Message . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 2
Raffle Gourd 2012 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 7
A Message from Tom . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 8
2012 Raffle Gourd. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .7 
A Loving Tribute . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .14

2011 Festival . . . gone but not forgotten . . . . . . . . 8
TGS Member Gourd Growers . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .	 6 
TGS Advertising Rates . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .19
TGS Gourd Patch Happenings . . . . . . . . . . . . . .	4,5
TGS Officers & Directors . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .	3
Upcoming Events . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .18
Competition Blue Ribbon Winners . . . . . . . . .10-13
Competition Results . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 16

On the Cover:  Remembering our 2011 Lone Star Gourd Festival. It’s come and gone now, but you can relive the event by taking a 
page turning journey through photos in this issue. This year’s Best of Show winner was Bonnie Gibson’s ‘Elks’ gourd, which was 
also awarded the People’s Choice Award. The Texas Award went to Yoanna Baumgartner’s precious ‘Tutu’ gourd lady doll and the  
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2011 TGS Executive Board
Officers

President – Joe Pritchard      	 stormy7606@hotmail.com        		  817 909-2814

Vice President – Judy Richie	 judyrichie@yahoo.com		  830 257-8939

Secretary – Sue Haberer	 shaberer47@gmail.com		  806 523-9092

Treasurer – Lynda Smith	 lyndabethsmith@gmail.com		  512 524-7897

Membership – Gerry Flewharty	 2flews@flash.net		  214 341-2614

Past President – Bill Willibey	 willibey@sbcglobal.net		  832 288-3207

Directors

Robbie Pritchard	 robbiesgarden@hotmail.com		  817 905-3178

Tom Hornsby	 tom@bayougourds.com		  318 640-4818

Ethel Virgin	 ethelvirgin@peoplescom.net		  903 862-3282

Linda Baker	 lbaker6@stx.rr.com		  830 896-2557	

Cheryl Trotter	 4cheryltrotter@gmail.com		  281 300-5013

Don Vyskocil	 dvyskocil@sbcglobal.net		  281 451-3494

Gourdzette Editor

Sylvia Gaines  	 slgaines@isp.com		  903 891-8405

Historian 

Joe Pritchard	 stormy7606@hotmail.com		  817 909-2814
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Purpose:

The Purpose of the  

Texas Gourd Society is to 

promote interest in and  

appreciation of gourds, 

both to our membership 

and to the general public. 

We will do this by sharing 

information through  

education, meetings,  

festivals and shows related  

to the culture, history,  

uses, crafting and artistry 

of gourds.

I would like to take a moment to thank everyone who helped the 
Texas Gourd Society and volunteered in any way shape or form 
in 2011 and especially those of you who were involved with the 
magnificent 16th Annual Lone Star Gourd Festival last October in 
Fredericksburg. We had a very successful festival, general member-
ship meeting and the election of new officers. I would like to say 
“thank you” to the membership for electing me as the new 2012 
President of the Texas Gourd Society. What an honor, you have 
given me the opportunity to lead and serve the best gourd society 
in existence. I am looking forward to the challenges we face in 
2012. Working as a team, with the best in mind for TGS, I know 
together we will have a very successful year. I am looking forward 
to the 2012 Lone Star Gourd Festival; it will be October 18-21 
once again in the wonderful city of Fredericksburg in the beauti-
ful Texas Hill Country. We will have updates on the festival as we 
move into the New Year. 

What a great slate of officers that were elected to serve in 2012. 
Congratulations go out to Suzanne Haffey as our new Vice Presi-
dent; Suzanne has been a volunteer and leader in TGS for years. 
Lynda Smith was re-elected as our Treasurer, always doing a good 
job taking care of your money. Gerry Flewharty was also re-elected 
as our Membership Secretary as in the past she has been a great 
leader and officer always putting TGS first. Congratulatons to C.C. 
Rice, who was elected to be our new Secretary, along with new 
director Joanne Richardson. Ethel Virgin was a Director and has
been elected to serve for another term also. Sylvia Gaines who has

been The Gourdzette newsletter editor is retiring from that  
position at the end of 2011 after years of exceptional dedication 
and service. Thank you Sylvia for your expertise and service. Cathy 
West will assume the editors position in 2012. What a great bunch 
of leaders we have for our up and coming year. 

All of our past officers have done a really great job for TGS. Joe 
Pritchard our President and Judy Richie our hard driving VP along 
with Sue Haberer as our Secretary, Bill Willibey serving as Immedi-
ate Past President along with Don Vyskocil as Director. Please take 
a moment and think about all that the Texas Gourd Society and its 
past leadership have done. They have brought us to the point of 
being the great society that we are today. We thank them for their 
leadership and support and encourage their continued involve-
ment in TGS. 

I would like to challenge each and every member to get more 
involved in this wonderful organization known as the Texas Gourd 
Society; it belongs to you, the membership. Come to the meetings, 
volunteer, pay your dues, send an email to a board member to let 
us know what you think. Maybe you have a new direction, plan or 
idea that will benefit the society. The “V” word, VOLUNTEER is 
very powerful, fulfilling and helpful to everyone. Get involved and 
really be part of this wonderful society. I would like to wish each 
and every one of you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 
Once again, thank you all for allowing me the honor of leading 
and serving the Texas Gourd Society in 2012.

A message from in-coming President Tom Hornsby ––



TGS WEST TEXAS GOURD PATCH - Lubbock, TX area CONTACT: Charla Johnson at 806-795-4405 CharKlass@aol.com 
or Beth Lively at 806-634-0161 blively@windstream.net  
The West Texas Gourd Patch has been busy the last three months!!! We have made Christmas ornaments, Santa gourds and bear fetish 
necklaces. Charla Johnson taught us some new techniques for Christmas ornaments and also taught us to make a Santa with a gourd body 
and clay faces, hands, etc. We had one that looked like Albert Einstein and one that looked like he had just been “goosed”! It was great 
fun. I have to admit, I will not display mine until next Christmas...did not get it finished and will hopefully tame some of the monstrous 
hair I applied to it!!! Oh my... where’s the hairspray!  
Melissa Jones taught us a faux stone technique with a bear fetish necklace. We did faux turquoise, malachite, and several other beauti-
ful finishes. We also got one to take home and practice our newly learned skill. Melissa did a great job with this technique and our bears 
turned into treasures. Our December meeting will be a Christmas Party at Charla’s house on Dec. 13th and everyone is bringing a dish of 
goodies. We are exchanging gourd art supplies and will eat lots of yummy snacks. We’d love to have you join us. We are looking forward to 
a wonderful new year and have lots of plans. We are getting our projects in order and will have lots of new ideas and techniques to share. 
More on that later. Anyone interested in joining us call Charla at 806-795-4405 and she will send you all the information you’ll need to 
visit or join our group. We meet every 3rd Sat. at 1 p.m. and have lots of gourd fun. Our gourd patch wishes you the best of the holiday 
season and a very happy 2012! 
TGS CAPITAL OF TEXAS GOURD PATCH - Austin, TX area CONTACT: Suzanne Haffey at 512-431-6030  
bettiesuz@yahoo.com   
Our project for our last meeting of 2011 was to make Thunder gourds. Gay Wright graciously hosted our meeting at her home in Smith-
ville. A big thank you goes to Lelia Sublett for spearheading this event and ordering all the parts and peices and a HUGE thank you to 
Jimmy Sublett for all his hard work in assisting us in cutting our gourds and for setting up all the equipment. It never ceases to amaze me 
how we can all start off with a similar idea and then go off in so many different directions with it. Cindy Noles, being the creative genius 
that she is, after dying her gourd dark stormy colors, cut lightning bolts in it for the resonator holes. She attached a small light inside the 
gourd that has a fading effect so when the spring moves to make the sound of thunder; she also has a lightning show inside her gourd...
FABULOUS!!!! I hope to have a picture of the finished products to post on the website under patch scrapbooks. 
Yoanna Baumgartner entered her doll ‘Tutu’ in competition at the Lone Star Gourd Festival 2011 and won Best in Division as well as The 
Texas Award and Gay Wright won the Best Booth award. Gay donated her very unique and ornately decorated elephant to the raffle at the 
Festival and the proud winner was Zelda Hornsby. Several other people from our patch entered competition and placed in many different 
categories. See the website for all the details. We look forward to another fun-filled year of creating fabulous gourd art. Merry Christmas 
everyone! 
TGS HEART OF TEXAS PATCH - Waco, TX area CONTACT: Bob Schuetze at 254 772-4519  
Currently inactive.  
TGS GUADALUPE GOURD PATCH - Hill Country, TX area CONTACT: Bob Richie at 830-357-8939 brichie@ktc.com or 
Judy Richie at judyrichie@yahoo.com 
Our patch was well represented at the 2011 Lone Star Gourd Festival. The patch booth was 
very successful with many sales for members as well as the patch. Two of our members won 
several ribbons. Betty Vertin took home two first place ribbons and two third place ribbons  
in Div 2. Barbara Longanecker won a first, second and third place ribbons in Div 1. We are 
all looking forward to next year. 
The Guadalupe Gourd Patch met on Nov. 12 at Judy Richie’s house. Beth Mosier demonstrated 
how to make her adorable Santa ornaments. Everyone learned her method of painting and  
made their own ornament. We had so much fun that we were late eating lunch. That was a first. 
The next  meeting is set for Jan. 14, 2012. We will be playing with Miriam Joy’s wax technique.  
TGS ARLINGTON GOURD PATCH - Arlington, TX area  
CONTACT:  Cindi Creswell at 817-244-0135 cidnboo@att.net  
email arlingtongourdpatch@hotmail.com    
website www.freewebs.com/arlingtongourdpatch 
No news at this time. 
TGS COWTOWN PATCH - Ft. Worth, TX area CONTACT: Barb Petroski at 817 249-2929 lunarwind7@aol.com or  
Becky Wise 817-726-6653 db.wise@me.com   website: http:/www.angelfire.com/tx5/cowtowngourdpatch 
No news at this time. 
TGS COASTAL BEND GOURD PATCH - Corpus Christi, TX area CONTACT: Don Vyskocil at 281-451-3494  
dvyskocil@sbcglobal.net 
No news at this time.

GOURD PATCH  
NEWS & HAPPENINGS
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TGS SOUTHEAST TEXAS GOURD PATCH - Houston, TX area CONTACT: Buddy Trotter (Acting Secretary) at  
281-300-5013 buddytrotter@gmail.com  website www.artisanart.biz/tgs_southeast 
We are extremely proud of our patch members who helped with and participated in the Lone Star Gourd Festival in October. Many of 
our patch members pitched in a great deal, both in front and behind the scenes at the festival, arriving early and staying late to help set 
up, tear down, and filling lots of positions in between. Our members not only volunteered in many ways during the festival, but many 
participated in the competition as well. Some of our ribbon winners (and multiple ribbon winners) include Mike Peyton, Abby Sandlin, 
Darla Hines, Clara Willibey, Margaret Bell, Michael Cosgrove, Julia Cosgrove and Cheryl Trotter. Some of our members also had their own 
booth spaces at the festival, and many of our members volunteered hours and hours of their time. 
Our patch covers a lot of Texas ground, as the greater Houston Area is pretty spread out, to say the least. This sometimes makes it hard 
for many of our patch members to make all the meetings, but we do have a strong core group and we have welcomed some new members 
since the festival. Starting in January, several of our members have offered to accept positions on the TGS board. Both C.C. Rice, as  
Secretary and Cathy West, as Gourdzette Editor, are two of our own who have offered to take on important positions, so you will be seeing 
them working hard for TGS, both on the board and with the Gourdzette. We also have some long-standing patch members who remain 
active in giving of their time to TGS. If we sound like we’re proud of our patch’s membership, it’s because we are! 
We have had some wonderful meetings, traveling to Barbara Heimann’s home, who is our current patch leader, in November, where we 
enjoyed a terrific meal and started working on a patch gourd quilt project. The meeting in September was at Patty Sorenson’s home, 
where she offered some sale items to members and we learned some new stitching techniques from Darla Hines and Margaret Bell. The 
patch meetings have been conducted in members’ homes, where we’ve enjoyed sharing ideas and learning from each other. We are all 
looking forward to our patch Christmas party, hosted by Penny Lyons.  We will be exchanging gourd Christmas tree ornaments in a  
Chinese Exchange, and lunch will be a pot luck where our members all chip in to make the holiday meal. 
Happy Holidays to all the members of TGS from the Southeast Texas Gourd Patch and a big ol’ Texas pat on the back to all the other 
patches that helped make the Lone Star Gourd Festival a big success in 2011. We would also like to acknowledge all the hard work and 
many volunteer hours that Sylvia Gaines has graciously given to us all, providing a wonderful newsletter for us to enjoy for a long time 
now. Our cowboy hats are off to her, hee-haw, ‘ya done good girl! 
TGS EAST TEXAS PINEY WOODS GOURD PATCH - East TX area CONTACT: Pam Word at 903-663-0017  
havnwords@peoplepc.com  Piney Woods web site http://www.geocities.com/pwgourds/patch.html    
Currently inactive. 
TGS DALLAS GOURD PATCH - Dallas, TX area CONTACT: Sylvia Gaines at 903-891-8405 slgaines@isp.com or  
Pat Duncan at 972 463-8668 pdunk8@msn.com 
The Dallas Gourd Patch was certainly well represented at this years Lone Star Gourd 
Festival. Members participating in the Competition were John Flewharty, Pat Duncan, 
Ethel Virgin, Linda Hughes, Mari Tarver, and Barbie Holton. Congratulations all!  In 
addition to competing, members Pat Duncan and Ethel Virgin organized and served 
as the Ways and Means Committee. A big hats off to both Pat and Ethel. With the help 
of donations and the purchase of some gourd related items, they raised over $1,100 

for TGS....now that’s a great way to volunteer and be 
rewarded. Members Sharon Flewharty, Dixie Hollars, and 
Don Sharp volunteered their time at the admissions table 
throughout the festival and Sylvia Gaines, Don Sharp 
and Roger Clausen assisted with the Competition set up 
committee. Sylvia Gaines also served as a Competition Judge. Several members had booths: John and Sharon 
Flewharty, Roger and Debbie Clausen, Linda Hughes, and Mari Tarver, as well as our Dallas Patch booth. Spe-
cial thanks to Roger Kislingbury who continues to man our patch booth year after year. If it weren’t for Roger, 
we wouldn’t be able to do all the other activities we’re involved in. We really appreciate Roger! Also, thanks to 
Linda Hughes for organizing our Patch donated gift basket which was raffled off. 
In September, we met at the Clausen Gourd Farm in Whitewright, TX. Members were able to purchase raw 
gourds from the Clausens as well as learn about Debbie Clausen’s dot painting approach. The weather was 
perfect, the afternoon was perfect, the food was perfect! A perfect gourd day. We set a record that day with  
27 in attendance. Whew! Fun, fun! 

At our November meeting, Jack Calendar demonstrated his take on Thunder gourds. Jack was very informative and had several original, 
helpful “tricks” to enable us to really do some creative ‘thunders’. We don’t meet in December, so we have our Christmas get together and 
meeting in January. This years hosts are John and Sharon Flewharty. We’ll do a Chinese Gift Exchange and have a potluck dinner which 
we all enjoy each year. 
Gourd patch member, Gerry Flewharty is presently featured in the December 2011 issue of the ADVOCATE Living Local In Lake  
Highlands magazine. The article is titled, “Oh My Gourd” and is a very informative piece about Gerry’s tireless efforts in promoting  
and creating gourds and gourd art through the years. Gerry’s dedication to TGS and the Dallas Gourd Patch is amazing and we literally 
wouldn’t be here if it weren’t for Gerry and her pioneering efforts. Thank you Gerry. 
The Dallas Gourd Patch wishes everyone a safe and happy holiday and welcomes all visitors to our meetings. We meet the 3rd Saturday of 
each month at the Dallas Elks Lodge. Contact Pat Duncan or Sylvia Gaines for more information.
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Patch News continued

Debbie shows some of the details of  
dot painting.



TGS Member Gourd Growers 
Let us know if you belong on this list!
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Gourd buyers, please try to contact the Growers on this list before you visit 
them. They can give you the hours that they are open and can tell you the 
type of gourds they grow as well as the amount of gourds they have available. 
It might save you a trip and the frustration of not finding them at home.

JS Gourds
Jack & Sarah Calender	
15566 CR 3110 Gladewater, TX 75647	
903 845-3695   jsgourds@hotmail.com	

Dancing Feather Studio
Diamond Y Farm - Charlotte Duke-Yeisley	
1342 State Hwy 95 South Smithville, TX 78957	
830-8394220    yeisley@gvtc.com	

Daspit Gourds
Jim & Betsy Daspit	
3778 Hwy 75 North Madisonville, TX 77864
936- 348 9433

Bayou Gourd Farm
Tom and Zelda Hornsby
P.O. Box 4601 Pineville, LA 71361
318 445-3969    www.bayougourds.com	

Carolina Gourds and Seeds
Harry Hurley
259 Fletcher Ave  Fuquay Varina, NC 27526
919 557-5946    harryhurley@hotmail.com or
www.carolinagourdsandseeds.com

Spaeth Gourd Farm
Mag & Dayton Spaeth	
5397 Tri-County Rd.  Mason, TX 76856
325 265-4377   dspaeth@hctc.net 

Quarry Farm Gourds
Anna Miller	
12091 Eagleville Rd. North Baltimore, OH 45872  
419 257-2597    www.quarryfarmgourds.com

Clausen’s Gourd Farm
Roger & Debbie Clausen	
5835 East Line Rd.  Whitewright, TX 75491
903 364-5475   dclausen82@verizon.net

Amore Gourd Farm & More
Roger & Josie Magee	
1849 CR 340  Knippa, TX 78870
830 934-2748   jhmagee1019@yahoo.com

Gay Hill Gourd Farm
Carl & Cindy Weems	
303 Gilmore Rd.  Brenham, TX 77833
979 277-0329    cweems@earthlink.net

Jack’s Grain & Gourds
14105 Rowley Rd.  Durand, IL 61024
815 721-4531   
jacksgrainandgourds@stateline-isp.com

Rising Dawn Gourd Farm
Gay Wright	
174 Kellar Rd.  Smithville, TX 78957
512 360-2023   alcyone@cmyfarm.com

ATTENTION!
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In the past, artists from each of the Texas  
patches have decorated a section of a themed 
gourd which was then raffled for TGS during  
our annual festival. Unfortunately there 
wasn’t a Raffle Gourd at this years’ festival. 
However, the board has voted to have one in 
2012. Judy Richie has donated a gourd and 
requested volunteer artists to create a ‘no 
theme’ gourd that is decorated with whatever 
each artist wants to create. She has orga-
nized a group of 12 artists to contribute their 
time and talent to the creation of a decorated 
gourd which will be raffled at our 2012 Gourd 
Festival. Judy’s hope is to create a fine art 

Raffle Gourd 2012
piece that will encourage festival goers to  
buy raffle tickets for a chance to win it at  
our 2012 Texas Gourd Festival. 

Artist’s who will participate are: Crystal  
Ziemann, Darla Hines, John Flewharty,  
Hellen Martin, Lynda Smith, Judy Richie,  
Martha Webb, Don Vyskocil, Cheryl Trotter, 
Betty Vertin, Edie Davis and Sylvia Gaines.  
Stay tuned to get a peek at this masterpiece  
in upcoming issues of the Gourdzette. We 
know you will want the opportunity to pos-
sibly win this piece when you see some of the 
incredible work of these 12 artists. 
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It’s hard to believe, but the 16th Annual Lone Star Gourd Festival held in  

Fredericksburg, TX is history. WHAT AN EVENT! The festival was held at  

the Gillespie County Fairgrounds Exhibition Hall, October 14 thru 16, 2011  

with gourd classes beginning on October 13 in the pavilion located on the 

North side of the Exhibition Hall. Top notch teachers from around the country 

conducted a wide variety of excellent instructional classes and gave personal 

one-on-one hands-on  

direction. A big congratula-

tions and thank you to Cheryl 

Trotter for organizing such a 

great class forum.  

Judy Richie has been the back 

bone of the Lone Star Gourd 

Festival this year. She has done 

everything you could imagine 

to make things work. She has stepped in and helped with many positions, from 

assisting with teachers, classes, organizing volunteers, competition, vendor 

layout, getting the new TGS website on- line and arranging and organizing 

the vendors, volunteers and judge’s hospitality appreciation meal and the fine 

BBQ dinner at the member-

ship meeting, plus countless 

other projects. Along with her 

tireless devotion to her duties 

as Vice President, she never 

dropped the ball. Thank you 

so much Judy. Your hard work 

has helped make TGS what it 

is today. 

Our setup committee headed 

by Bill Willibey and his great volunteer crew did a fantastic job and made short 

work of setting up the competition and other areas around the festival, en-

abling Mike Cosgrove and his  team to set up, receive and display the fantastic 

competition pieces that were entered by TGS members. Another job well done. 

Lynda Smith insured that there was a very nice assortment of fruit and snacks 

on hand every morning at the vendors appreciation booth helping our vendors 

get a good start on the day. Thanks Lynda for helping make this festival as 

wonderful as it was. Congratulations go out to Gay Wright of Smithville, TX, 

who won the TGS best looking booth contest. Gay is a gourd artist and long 

time TGS member. Great job Gay! Sharon Flewharty did a great job as she 

organized, set 

up and ran 

the admissions 

area. We had 

over 1000  

visitors attend 

the festival. 

What a great 

bunch of 

volunteers! 

Sharon, Bill 

and the other TGS volunteers helped run the membership booth also,  

insuring things kept running smoothly. After some planning difficulties our 

Kids Korner turned out to be quite a hit. Zelda Hornsby stepped up as chair 

person and with the help of Barbara Heimann, Garrett Lee and Hunter Peyton 

they had over 30 kids and a few adults learning about gourds, making and 

painting gourd bird houses and Christmas ornaments. The kids got first hand 

knowledge and experience with gourds from Zelda and her team and for the 

majority of them it was their first experience with gourds. The youngest child

2011 Festival . . . gone but not forgotten
By Tom Hornsby with photos by Sylvia Gaines

Kids Korner - Garrett Lee and Hunter Peyton

Vendor - Barbie Holton

Classes - Students learning Colored Pencil on a Gourd

Artist of the Year - Marilyn See
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New Members Welcome! 
Join a Patch, ask questions, volunteer and have fun!

JOHN T. HORNSBY
4213 Wandering Creek Dr.
Corpus Christi, TX 78412
361-728-2141
jthornsby@yahoo.com

BETTY BAER
9023 Ilona Ln. 
Houston, TX  77025  
713-669-1489
bettybaer@gmail.com

NORMA N. BATES
711 Wildwood Rd.
Daingerfield, TX 75638 
903-856-3872

NORA HAYNES 
2103 12th St. 
Brownwood, TX  76801 
325-641-0399 
grany_mae@yahoo.com 

JUANITA HENEGAR
101 Patterson 
Naples, TX 75568 
903-285-1633 
juanita@valornet.com

CHARLES W. SIMMONS
4056 O’Grady Dr.
Corpus Christi, TX 78413 
361-484-5749
Csims172@yahoo.com

PAT SPAIN
8508 Bowling Green Dr. 
Austin, TX 78757
512-423-5710 
patspain@att.net

ROY V. CAVARRETTA 
220 C.R. 90 E.
Hallettsville, TX 77964 
281-222-3225 
brcavarretta@sbcglobal.net

MARY BROUSSARD COE
3530 Austin St.
Beaumont, TX 77706 
409-892-8898
mbc@gt.rr.com

ELIZABETH W. HUGHES 
1703 Willow Creek Rd.
Seguin, TX 78155 
830-401-4066 
ehughes5@satx.rr.com 

JUANITA MUNOZ 
4000 Williams Rd. 
Benbrook, TX 76116  
817-707-4660
juanitajpm@gmail.com

DAN P. PASTEJOVSKY
3934 Ramble Creek Rd.
Missouri City, TX 77459 
713-553-7837
danrayp@hotmail.com

ZONA L. WILLIAMS
1400 4th NE
Ardmore, OK 73401 
580-222-6710
Mommazona1@yahoo.com

JENNIFER KAY WEBB
305 River Fern Ave. #1432
Garland, TX 75040 
972-743-0294
jenniferkaywebb@yahoo.com

SHARON COFRAN
9242 RR 1320
Johnson City, TX 78636 
830-868-4272
sharoncofran@cofran.com

ZENA HOWE
3464 Flat Creek Rd.
Johnson City, TX 78636 
713-256-4372
Copper.roofstudio@gmail.com

MALCOM & JEANITA MIRE
Box 1161
Huntsville, TX 77342 
936-295-8076
jeanitamire@yahoo.com

MARGARET BILLINGSLEY
P.O. Box 27
New Ulm, TX 78950 
713-858-1589
Bailey96@swbell.net

MELINDA JOHNSON
2164 Loma Alta Dr.
Bedford, TX 76021 
817-713-8956
Melinda.johnson2008@yahoo.com

CAROLYN ALLISON
7118 Robin Sound
Pearland, TX 77581 
231-997-1400
Mommymosies1957@sbcglobal.net

STEPHANIE NWADIEI
3715 Avenue M 1/2
Galveston, TX 77550 
409-750-9095
stephanienwadiei@sbcglobal.net

took home a chalkboard painted gourd top with her chalk drawings on it. 

Zelda said it was so cute and gratifying to see how proud each child was of 

their creation. Everyone got to take their gourd masterpiece home, along with 

memories of a 

good time. We 

had an area set 

up with a gourd 

display for the 

public showing 

green and dried 

gourds of  

various shapes 

and sizes, along 

with a vendor/

exhibitor break 

area. TGS had 

tables  and chairs 

set up by the  

concession stand for our visitors to rest and enjoy a snack or cold drink.

Ethel Virgin and Pat Duncan headed up the Ways & Means Committee. What  

a super job they did with obtaining gourd related printed material for TGS to 

sell along with raffle and door prizes insuring TGS received more donations 

and increasing ticket sales to benefit our great society.  

A special thank you to all of our vendors for their support of our festival and  

society. You are terrific. We had vendors from Oklahoma, Missouri, New 

Mexico, Arizona, Louisiana and of course Texas.  

We are looking forward to seeing everyone return next year as plans are                            

already under way for a bigger and better festival.                

					     continued on page 14

ANGELA M. FROST PhD.
4056 O’Grady Dr.
Corpus Christi, TX 78413 
361-548-8727
agnfrost@att.net

KAREN CAMPBELL
12001 Dessau Rd. #1825
Austin, TX 78754 
512-428-5315
Karencampbell003@gmail.com

SUZANNE McNEILL-SPARKS
1809 Elm Crest Dr.
Arlington, TX 76012 
817-266-3085
suzannebmcneill@hotmail.com

JILL STAVENHAGEN
P.O. Box. 412
Calvert, TX 77837
j-stavenhagen@tamu.edu

DOUGLAS & KATHI FORD
CHINQUAPIN GOURD PALACE
9930 Noonday Rd. W
Hallsville, TX 75650
903-660-1003
kathiford2@gmail.com

FRIDA CARRON
11897 N. US Hwy 377
Junction, TX 76849 
325-475-2100

MARY GARNER 
5912 Sophie Ln.
Belton, TX 76513 
985-516-7775

SUE BURGESS
P.O. Box 27
New Ulm, TX 78950 
832-330-3438
Srene09@yahoo.com

SANDRA WHITTIER 
2105 Agarita
Round Rock, TX 78664 
512-246-6389
sandiw@austin.rr.com

POLLY JONES
10655 Hwy. 271 S. 
Gladewater, TX75647 
903-738-1007 
jppeints2@yahoo.com

HELENA BRESTER
917 OK Hwy 7 West
Millcreek, OK 74856 
405-444-0263

Vendor- Miriam Joy Sagen

Thank you TGS!
A big “THANK YOU”, from Pat and Ethel, to all who 
participated in any way to the successful outcome of 
the Ways & Means Committee efforts at the 2011 Lone 
Star Gourd Festival. It was a new, but fun, adventure 
for both of us. We had a positive mind-set on a good 
out-come; you all made it a “GREAT” out-come.
We had wonderful donations from the various  
patches, vendors, and individuals. Donations came fast 
and furious and if we failed to properly identify some 
of the pieces, we apologize. Of course, included in 
our “THANKS” are the many who bought tickets for 
the door prizes, signed up for the silent auctions, and 
bought other miscellaneous items.
All monies taken in (less expenses) went to TGS. 
We are happy to report that over $1,100 was cleared. 
Please spread the word to all members how grateful 
we are that so many participated.

Again, THANKS!

Pat & Ethel
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TGS Festival Competition 2011

Div. 1 - Class 15
Abstract

Martha Evans

Div. 1 - Class 16
Baskets

Beth Lively

Div. 1 - Class 18
Carved

Linda Hughes

Div. 1 - Class 19
Doll

Yoanna Baumgartner

Div. 1 - Class 20
Dot Painting

Theresa Samano

Div. 1 - Class 21
Earth Creatures

Theresa Samano

Div. 1 - Class 22
Functional
Tami King

Div. 1 - Class 23
Fantasy

Sophia Delaat

Div. 1 - Class 24
Fiberworks

Mary Sorrels

Div. 1 - Class 25
Finishes

Martha Evans

Div. 1 - Class 27
Holiday

Tami King

Div. 1 - Class 28
International

Bindu Viswanathan

Div. 1 - Class 29
Wearable

Miriam Joy Sagen

Div. 1 - Class 30
Miniature

Sandi Heimann

Blue  
Ribbon  
Winners

Div. 3 - Class 31
Mixed Media
Jill Robinson

This year’s competition saw 200 entries in 67 categories. The judges’ jobs 

were made difficult by the overall high quality of the entries. Especially 

noteworthy was the imagination and workmanship shown by some of the  

Division 1 entries. This bodes well of the competition at future shows.  

Our VIP judge was Curtis Cameron, County Commisssioner for Precinct 

1 in Gillespie County. At first he was overwhelmed by his task. Eventually, 

however, with some help from his wife, he was able to make his selection.

This year’s judges were Bonnie Gibson, Cass Iverson, Bob Richie, Judy 

Richie, Lanza Teague, Gerald Tobola, Debbie Tobola and Sylvia Gaines.  

Many thanks to them for their efforts. Thanks also go out to Linda Baker, 

Competition Co-Chair, who let a little thing like moving to North Carolina 

get in the way of attending the show. Darla Hines and Maria Isabel Aguilar of 

the Competition Committee, as well as Betty Vertin, Julia Cosgrove and Sylvia 

Gaines who assisted with the registration and placement of the entries, the 

volunteer clerks, all those who assisted in the set-up and tear down of the 

competition area. If I’ve failed to thank by name some who helped, forgive 

me, but rest assured your assistance was appreciated.

		                           Michael Cosgrove, Competition Co-Chair   

		                                             Photography by Bill Willibey
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Div. 1 - Class 38
Vessels/Vases
Sophia Delaat

Div. 1 - Class 39
Wall Hangings
Suzanne Lacey

Div. 2 - Class 40
Abstract

Joanne Richardson

Div. 2 - Class 41
Baskets

Sheila Guidry

Div. 2 - Class 42
Birdhouse

Maria Aguilar

Blue Ribbon Winners cont.

Div. 2 - Class 43
Carved

Cheryl Trotter

Div. 2 - Class 44
Doll

Ethel Virgin

Div. 2 - Class 45
Dot Painting
Betty Vertin

Div. 2 - Class 46
Earth Creatures
Stephanie Ross

Div. 2 - Class 47
Functional

Cheryl Trotter

Div. 2 - Class 48
Fantasy

Clara Willibey

Div. 2 - Class 49
Fiberworks

Sheila Guidry

Div. 1 - Class 33
Painted

Sophia Delaat

Div. 1 - Class 34
Pyrography

Sophia Delaat

Div. 1 - Class 35
Sculpture

Zena Howe

Div. 1 - Class 36
SW Native

Melissa Jones

Div. 1 - Class 37
Texas Our Texas
Suzanne Lacey

Div. 1 - Class 32
My Idea

Margaret Bell
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Div. 2 - Class 50
Finishes

Pat Duncan

Div. 2 - Class 52
Holiday

Sheila Guidry

Div. 2 - Class 53
International

Michael Cosgrove

Div. 2 - Class 54
Wearable

Mari Tarver

Div. 2 - Class 55
Miniature

Betty Vertin

Div. 2 - Class 56
Mixed Media
Sheila Guidry

Div. 2 - Class 57
My Idea

Connie Fox

Div. 2 - Class 58
Painted

Joanne Richardson

Div. 2 - Class 59
Pyrography

Robbie Hiduke

Div. 2 - Class 61
SW Native

Stephanie Ross

Div. 2 - Class 62
Texas Our Texas

Joanne Richardson

Div. 2 - Class 63
Vessels/Vases
Cheryl Trotter

Div. 2 - Class 64
Wall Hanging

Suzanne Sparks

Blue Ribbon Winners cont.

Div. 3 - Class 66
Baskets

John Flewharty

Div. 3 - Class 67
Carved

Bonnie Gibson

Div. 3 - Class 68
Earth’s Creatures

Mike Peyton
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Growers - Class 5
Smallest

Maria Aguilar

Growers - Class 11
Unusual Dried

Mari Tarver

Blue Ribbon Winners – Growers, Open & Youth Classes

Growers - Class 14
Stemmed Beauty

Ethel Virgin

Open - Class 85
Multiple Artisans

Maria Aguilar

Open - Class 86
Subject of Gourds

Julia Cosgrove

Youth - Class 87
I8 Yrs. or less

Lily Hiduke

Youth - Class 89
9-13 Yrs.

Ceasar Sanchez
Youth - Class 90

14-18 Yrs.
Barbara Longanecker

Div. 3 - Class 74
International

Christine Rebert

Div. 3 - Class 77
Mixed Media

Christine Rebert Div. 3 - Class 78
My Idea

Marilyn See

Div. 3 - Class 79
Pyrography

John Flewharty

Div. 3 - Class 80
Sculpture

Marilyn See

Div. 3 - Class 81
SW Native

Marilyn See

Div. 3 - Class 82
Texas Our Texas

Darla Hines

Div. 3 - Class 83
Vessels/Vases
John Flewharty

Div. 3 - Class 84
Wall Hangings
Barbie Holton

Blue Ribbon Winners – Div. 3 cont.

1st Place
winners!

Open - Class 89
Out of the Box

Barbara Longanecker 

Youth - Class 88
9-13 Yrs.

Caesar Sanchez
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continued from pg. 9

The Texas Gourd  

Society is a growing 

organization and the 

Lone Star Gourd  

Festival gets bigger 

and better every year 

along with our mem-

bership. The reason 

for that is you, the 

individual member, 

who continues to take 

pride in TGS and  

support it’s activities. 

We are very apprecia-

tive of all members 

and vendors who 

attend and support the festival. Remember, that it is your organization and 

festival and we could not do it without you.

Tom Hornsby
Vendor Chair

Visit the NEW TGS web site at the 
same address, www.texasgourdsociety.org 
A new feature is the Member’s  
Scrapbook Page. This page is for all 
members to post their favorite photos 
of themselves or their gourds. Let us 
see your work space, gourds, gourd  
gardens or just anything gourd  
related. We hope you will check back 
often to have a look. You will find  
important notices of meetings and  
announcements on the Home Page. 
More will be added that will be new 
or favorites from the old site. Send 
photos to judyrichie@yahoo.com

TGS  
Website

The Bayou Gourds team, Tom, Zelda and their son, in their  
booth at the festival.

A Loving Tribute
Ethel Virgin’s “Soldier Boy” was inspired by her grandson,  

James E. Virgin, Airman 1st Class, National Guard. She created this 

meticulously detailed doll to honor him as well as all troops. As many 

of you know, Ethel’s gourd dolls are outstanding and this one is over 

the top. It is comprised of 9 different gourds and pieces of gourds. 

From top to bottom, each detail is carefully crafted. From his name 

badge, to his woodburned hair, to his pockets and badges, even the 

actual eyelets and his shoelaces are real. What a wonderful tribute 

and precious keepsake she has created. This doll was awarded a 1st 

place and Best of Division award at this years festival. Along with 

Ethel, TGS salutes our brave soldiers and gives thanks for their  

sacrifices for our most precious freedoms. God Bless us all.
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Hey! Past Issues
Now Online!

All the past issues of the Gourdzette 
back to 2004 are now available online at:
www.texasgourdsociety.org/gourdzette-copies.html
Just click on the link for the issue you’re  
interested in, and then you can print it 
out. If you have a color printer it  
certainly is more beautiful in color and 
it’s nice to print and save a copy of your 
Texas Gourdzette. You’ll still receive this 
black and white issue, but if you want to 
read back issues, this is a great resource.
Thanks to Cathy West for her expertise 
in making these past issues available to 
everyone. 
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Growers Division
Class 5	 Smallest	 1. Maria Aguilar
		  2. Mari Tarver
Class 11	 Unusual Dried	 1. Mari Tarver
		     (Best of Division)
Class 14	 Stemmed Beauty	 1. Ethel Virgin

Division One
Class 15	 Abstract/Contemp	 1. Martha Evans
		  2. Miriam Joy Sagen
		  3. Mary Sorrels
Class 16	 Baskets	 1. Beth Lively
		  2. Martha Evans
		  3. Mary Sorrels
Class 18	 Carved	 1. Linda Hughes
		  2. Suzanne Haffey
		  3. Abby Sandlin
Class 19	 Doll	 1. Yoanna Baumgartner
		  (Best of Div./Texas Award)
		  2. Suzanne Haffey
		  3. Melissa Jones
Class 20	 Dot Painting	 1. Teresa Samano
Class 21	 Earth Creatures	 1. Teresa Samano
		  2. Sophia Delaat
Class 22	 Functional	 1. Tami King
		  2. Cathy Neumeyer
Class 23	 Fantasy	 1. Sophia Delaat
		  2. Paula Bounds
		  3. Barbara Longanecker
Class 24	 Fiber Works	 1. Mary Sorrels
		  2. Barbara Longanecker
		  3. Miriam Joy Sagen
Class 25	 Finishes	 1. Martha Evans
		  2. Margaret Bell
		  3. Mary Sorrels
Class 27	 Holiday	 1. Tami King
		  2. Margaret Bell
		  3. Miriam Joy Sagen
Class 28	 International	 1. Bindu Viswanathan
		  2. Teresa Samano
Class 29	 Wearable	 1. Miriam Joy Sagen
		  2. Mary Sorrels
Class 30	 Miniature	 1. Sandi Heimann
		  2. Paula Bounds
		  3. Martha Evans
Class 31	 Mixed Media	 1. Jill Robinson
		  2. Martha Evans
		  3. Virginia Saip
Class 32	 My Idea	 1. Margaret Bell
		  2. Sophia Delaat
		  3. Mary Sorrels
Class 33	 Painted	 1. Sophia Delaat
		  2. Linda Moore
		  3. Linda Hughes
Class 34	 Pyrography	 1. Sophia Delaat
		  2. Linda Hughes
Class 35	 Sculpture	 1. Zena Howe
		  2. Margaret Bell
Class 36	 SW Native	 1. Melissa Jones		
		  2. Linda Hughes
		  3. Beth Lively

Class 37	 Texas our Texas	 1. Suzanne Lacy

Class 38	 Vessels/Vases	 1. Sophia Delaat
		  2. Margaret Bell
		  3. Suzanne Lacy
Class 39	 Wall Hangings	 1. Suzanne Lacey
		  2. Abby Sandlin
		  3. Miriam Joy Sagen

Division Two
Class 40	 Abstract	 1. Joanne Richardson
		  2. Clara Willibey
		  3. Betty Vertin
Class 41	 Baskets	 1. Sheila Guidry
		  2. Maria Aguilar
Class 42	 Birdhouse	 1. Maria Aguilar
Class 43	 Carved	 1. Cheryl Trotter
		  2. Connie Fox
		  3. Joanne Richardson
Class 44	 Doll	 1. Ethel Virgin
		  (Best of Division)
		  2. Maria Aguilar
		  3. Sheila Guidry
Class 45	 Dot Painting	 1. Betty Vertin
		  2. Pat Duncan
Class 46 	 Earth Creatures	 1.	Stephani Ross
		  2. Connie Fox
		  3. Sheila Guidry
Class 47	 Functional	 1. Cheryl Trotter
		  2. Michael Cosgrove
		  3. Maria Aguilar
Class 48	 Fantasy	 1. Clara Willibey
		  2. Sheila Guidry
Class 49	 Fiber Works	 1. Sheila Guidry
Class 50	 Finishes	 1. Pat Duncan
		  2. Sheila Guidry
Class 51	 Musical (Tie)	 3. Maria Aguilar
		  3. Michael Cosgrove
Class 52	 Holiday	 1. Sheila Guidry
		  2. Stephanie Ross
Class 53	 International	 1. Michael Cosgrove
Class 54	 Wearable	 1. Mari Tarver
Class 55	 Miniature	 1. Betty Vertin
		  2. Maria Aguilar
		  3. Mari Tarver
Class 56	 Mixed Media	 1. Sheila Guidry
		  2. Connie Fox
		  3. Robbie Hiduke
Class 57	 My Idea	 1. Connie Fox
		  2. Michael Cosgrove
		  3. Betty Vertin
Class 58	 Painted	 1. Joanne Richardson
		  2. Sheila Guidry
Class 59	 Pyrography	 1. Robbie Hiduke  
		        (VIP Award)
		  2. Sheila Guidry
Class 61	 SW/Native	 1. Stephanie Ross
		  2. Joanne Richardson
		  3. Suzanne Sparks
Class 62	 Texas our Texas	 1. Joanne Richardson
Class 63	 Vessels/Vases	 1. Cheryl Trotter
		  2. Mari Tarver
		  3. Michael Cosgrove

Class 64	 Wall Hanging	 1. Suzanne Sparks

Division Three
Class 66	 Baskets	 1. John Flewharty

Class 67	 Carved	 1. Bonnie Gibson
		  (Best of Div., BOS & Peoples Choice)
		  2. John Flewharty
		  3. Christine Rebert
Class 68	 Earths Creatures	 1. Mike Peyton
		  2. Darla Hines
Class 74	 International	 1. Christine Rebert
		  2. Mike Peyton
Class 77	 Mixed Media	 1. Christine Rebert
		  2. Barbie Holton
Class 78	 My Idea	 1. Marilyn See

		  Continued on pg. 19

Competition Winners – 2011 Lone Star Gourd Festival
NOTE: Categories with no entries are not listed in this summary of ribbon winners. Also, several categories had only one or two ribbon 
winners and the empty positions are not listed in the interest of saving space.



December 2011										                             	                               17

Tuition/Lodging/Meals 
$695 per person for one session

or
$1,250 per person for both sessions

To register contact:  
Jill Walker 

831-818-2911
**Space is limited. Register early to secure your spot.**  

We accept checks, Money Orders, Visa or MC.

You may elect to pay in two installments or in full. If you choose to pay in installments, half  
of the total is due and payable with your registration; the second 1/2 must be postmarked  
no later than March 1, 2012. Prices increase after February 1, 2012.

Jill Walker @ 831-818-2911     
gourdwalker@gmail.com

Betsy Roberts @ 619-201-5006  
gourdprincessb@yahoo.com

Betsy Kritzon @ 916-781-3822    
bkritzon@yahoo.com

For more information contact: “The Artzy Gurlz”

EAch sEssion is: 3 FuLL dAys/4 niGhTs  
LodGinG And 3 MEALs PEr dAy.  

ALL MATEriALs incLudEd.

Artz Classes 2012
1st session

July 19-23, 2012
2nd session

July 23-27, 2012

Mixed Media 
Retreat II

Oak Creek Ranch
near Santa Barbara, CA

2 sessions July 19-27, 2012 
Don’t delay! Space is limited.

Don’t miss this great opportunity! Make your reservation TODAY!

We love the Artzy Gurlz!!!!

“Artzy Gurlz” first mixed media 
retreat, August, 2011

Watch for future advertising for this  
event. A list of classes for this mixed  
media retreat will be available soon.

Check out Artzy Gurlz on facebook.
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UPCOMING GOURD EVENTS 2012

Apr 9, 2012 -- �Wisconsin Gourd Festival at Madison, WI   
www.wisconsingourdsociety.org

Apr 15-17, 2012 -- Gourd Festival at Pikeville, TN  
			          www.TennesseeVolunteerGourdSociety.org

Apr 28- May 1, 2012 -- �Maryland Gourd Festival at Elkton, MD  
cecil.umd.edu/Horticulture/Gourdfestival

Apr 29- May 1, 2012 -- �Show Me Gourd Festival at Sedalia, MO 
www.showmegourdsociety.com

Apr 30- May 1, 2012 -- �NW Regional Gourd Festival at Galena, IL    
www.illinoisgourdsociety.org

Apr 30, 2012 -- �Ghost Creek Gourd Fest at Laurens, SC 
www.scgourdsociety.com

May 13-14, 2012 -- �Acadiana Gourd Festival at Jennings, LA   
www.acadianagourds.com

May 13-15, 2012 -- Kentuckty Gourd Show at Taylorsville, KY 
				    www.kygourdsociety.org

Did You Know????
There is a Gourd Crafting Contest in each issue of the AGS ‘Gourd’ magazine? If you’re an AGS member you 
may enter. The next issues will be:

Spring 2012 “Gourd Dolls and Spirit Figures” 1/15 deadline
Summer 2012 “Antler Art” 4/15 deadline

Originality and creativity as well as skill and overall craftsmanship will be considered when judging each entry. 
Check the rules and information on this fun gourd competition. Award winners for 1st, 2nd & 3rd Places are 
shown in the issue following. For more info, see the latest issue of ‘The Gourd’. This is a great opportunity to  
be recognized at the national level. Check it out and give it a try -- you may be a winner. 



THE TEXAS GOURDZETTE

NEWSLETTER  

ADVERTISING RATES

AD RATES FOR 1 YEAR (4 issues)
Includes a LINK on the TGS website 
to your website, or your email and/or 
phone number. Single issue ads do not 
receive a free website link.

Full Page AD(8.5 x 11 inches)	 $60 per issue
1/2 Page AD			   $30 per issue
1/3 Page AD			   $20 per issue
1/4 Page AD			   $15 per issue
1/6 Page AD(3 x 3.5 inches)	 $10 per issue

Deadlines for ad changes are the first day of 
March, June, Sept. or Dec.

AD RATES PER ISSUE
Single issue ads will run slightly higher if 
you do not go with a full year – and, do 
not include a free link listed as “Gourd-
zette Advertisers”.

 
Full Page AD(8.5 x 11 inches)	 $70 per issue
1/2 Page AD			   $35 per issue
1/3 Page AD			   $25 per issue
1/4 Page AD			   $18 per issue
1/6 Page AD(3 x 3.5 inches)	 $12 per issue

Deadlines for ad changes are the first day of 
March, June, Sept. or Dec.

Check should be made payable to: 
 

The Texas Gourd Society  
and mailed to:  

1925 Baker Ridge Rd. Sherman, TX 75090

GOURDZETTE EDITOR
Sylvia Gaines

(903) 891-8405
slgaines@isp.com
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Mark your calendars now!

Lone Star Gourd Festival 
2012

October 18-21, 2012  
with setup October 18, 2012

Gillespie County Fairgrounds  
Fredericksburg, TX

Mark your calendars now!

Call for Gourd Artists –
KACC’s 7th Annual Southwest Fine Art Gourd Show has an-
nounced their Call for Gourd Artists. Applications are available 
online for this wonderful opportunity to display your gourd art 
in an outstanding gallery, the Kerr Arts and Cultural Center in 
Kerrville, TX. You do not have to be present and can ship your 
entries, if accepted in the show. The artists selected will have their 
gourds marked for sale. The web site is www.kacckerrville.com or 
call 830-895-2911. 

Division Three (cont.)

Class 79	 Pyrography	 1. John Flewharty
		  2. Christine Rebert
Class 80	 Sculpture	 1. Marilyn See
Class 81	 SW/Native	 1. Marilyn See
		  2. Christine Rebert
		  3. John Flewharty
Class 82	 Texas our Texas	 1. Darla Hines
		  2. Marilyn See
		  3. John Flewharty
Class 83	 Vessels/Vasses	 1. John Flewharty

Class 84	 Wall Hangings	 1. Barbie Holton

Open Division
Class 85	 Multiple Artisans	 1. Maria Aguilar et. al.
Class 86	 Subject of Gourds	 1. Julia Cosgrove
Class 89	 Out of the Box	 1. Barbara Longanecker

Youth Division
Class 87	 8 years or less	 1. Lily Hiduke
Class 88	 9-13 years	 1. Caesar Sanchez
		  (Best of Division)

Special Awards & Ribbons
Grower - 11	 Mari Tarver	 Best of Division
Div 1 - Class 19	 Yoanna Baumgartner	 Best of Division & Texas Award
Div 2 - Class 44	 Ethel Virgin	 Best of Division
Div 2 - Class 59	 Robbie Hiduke	 VIP Award
Div 3 - Class 67	 Bonnie Gibson	 Best of Division & Best of Show
		  People’s Choice Award
Youth - Class 88	 Caesar Sanchez	 Best of Division



ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP  
TEXAS GOURD SOCIETY

The Kappa Chapter, TEXAS GOURD SOCIETY (TGS) 
is part of the American Gourd Society (AGS).  
Membership benefits of TGS include quarterly  
newsletters called THE TEXAS GOURDZETTE, 
source information for seeds, gourds, educational 
materials, show information, tools, seminars,  
workshops, meetings, horticulture, demonstrations, 
ideas for embellishing and more. Texas is divided into 
regions called “TGS Gourd Patches”. Dues for TGS 
members are $12 per year, expiring Dec. 31. Two 
state meetings are held: one in Spring and one in Fall.

TGS ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP FORM

Name

Address

City			         State	       Zip

Phone		         Email

Membership (Check one)	

New Member              Amount Enclosed

Renewal		        $12 renewal

$12 TGS MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL STARTS JANUARY FIRST 
EACH YEAR. DUES FOR NEW MEMBERS JOINING IN LATER 
MONTHS ARE PRORATED: JAN $12, FEB $11, MAR $10, APRIL 
$9, MAY $8, JUNE $7. TO COVER CURRENT + FOLLOWING 
YEAR: JULY $18 (12+6), AUG $17, SEPT $16. Please mail  
payment and completed form to: TEXAS GOURD SOCIETY,  
9830 Shadydale Ln. Dallas, TX 75238. Make checks payable  
to: Texas Gourd Society, Inc.

AGS COLLECTION OF DUES
To join or renew American Gourd Society 
membership, pay $15 directly to AGS at  
P.O. Box 2186 Kokomo, IN 46904-2186, 
phone 765-453-5047, or send email. Texas 
Gourd Society does NOT collect American 
Gourd Society dues. Visit website:  
www.americangourdsociety.org or email  
agsmembership@insightbb.com

Texas Gourd Society Annual Dues
Payment of $12 will be paid each 
year by TGS members. Membership 
will expire December 31 each year. 
Note new mailing address. TEXAS 
GOURD SOCIETY, 9830 Shadydale Ln., 
Dallas, TX 75238. See details above  
or on the TGS website at:  
www.texasgourdsociety.org
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